ALAN M. ARAKAWA Mayor

WILLIAM R. SPENCE Director

MICHELE CHOUTEAU McLEAN
Deputy Director



## COUNTY OF MAUI

## DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING

October 28, 2015

Mr. Herman Tuiolosega, Head Planner State of Hawaii Department of Transportation 869 Punchbowl Street Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

Dear Mr. Tuiolosega:

SUBJECT:

2015 ANNUAL REPORT FOR LAND USE COMMISSION YOUC) DOCKET NO. A90-659, STATE OF HAWAII, DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION (DOT), AT THE LANAI AIRPORT, LANAI CITY, LANAI, HAWAII; TMK: (2) 4-9-002:001 (POR.)

The Department of Planning (Department) has reviewed the above-referenced 2015 Annual Report from DOT, dated October 7, 2015, regarding the Lanai Airport. We have no comment to make on this report finding; it fulfills Condition No. 9 of LUC Docket A90-659 regarding annual compliance reports.

Thank you for the transmittal. If additional clarification is required, please contact Staff Planner Kurt Wollenhaupt at <a href="mailto:kurt.wollenhaupt@mauicounty.gov">kurt.wollenhaupt@mauicounty.gov</a> or at (808) 270-1789.

Sincerely,

CLAYTON I. YOSHIDA, AICP Planning Program Administrator

Clas I. Updule

for

WILLIAM SPENCE Planning Director

XC:

Kurt F. Wollenhaupt, Staff Planner (PDF)

Daniel Orodenker, Executive Director, State Land Use Commission

State Office of Planning

Project File

General File

WRS:CIY:KFW:ls

K:\WP\_DOCS\PLANNING\A\1990\A90-659\2015 AR Response.doc